
09-JUL-2001

Ditchling

PYRIBAN
25E

Emulsifiable Concentrate Insecticide

GUARANTEE: Chlorpyrifos ..... 250gms per liter

COMMERCIAL

DANGER       POISON

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

This product is NOT to be used in and around homes or other
residential areas such as parks, school grounds, playing
fields.  It is NOT for use by homeowners or other uncertified
users.

REGISTRATION NUMBER 25280
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

Contents 10 Liters

DITCHLING CORPORATION LIMITED
P.O. Box 395, 
Don Mills ON 

M3C 2S7

DIRECTIONS

PYRIBAN 25E is an emulsifiable concentrate which can be
diluted with water.  
For 0.25% solution dilute 10mL PYRIBAN 25E in 1 Liter water (1
part to 99 parts).  
For 0.5% solution dilute 20mL PYRIBAN 25E in 1 Liter water (1
part to 49 parts).  



Mix only 1 days requirement at a time.

PESTS INDOORS
Use PYRIBAN 25E by applying as a 0.25% or 0.5% Chlorpyrifos
spray.  Use the 0.25% spray to control light infestations and
the 0.5% spray to reduce quickly heavy infestations or as
directed.
This product is to be used ONLY in the following areas in
structures:
Crack & Crevice in Ship holds, Railroad Boxcars, Industrial
plants, Manufacturing plants, Warehouses, Meat packing plants,
Food processing plants.  In food processing areas use only
during close down periods.
Spot treatment in Industrial plants, Manufacturing plants,
Warehouses, Meat packing plants, Food processing plants.
Use as a spot treatment to control Cockroaches, Ants,
Crickets, Firebrats, Silverfish, Spiders in and around both
food and non-food areas by application as a coarse, low
pressure (150 kpa or less) spray to localized areas where
these pests have seen or as suspected of hiding or entering. 
Apply only enough spray to cover thoroughly the surfaces
treated using special care to avoid unnecessary runoff.  Do
NOT introduce the spray into the air or allow the spray to
contact food or food-contacting surfaces.  Areas treated may
include dark corners of rooms and closets; along and behind
baseboards; beneath and behind stoves, refrigeration units,
and similar food preparation areas and equipment, floor
drains, and around plumbing and other utility installations.
For Ants apply to Ant trails and wherever these pests may find
entrance.  Spot treatment may encompass crack and crevice
treatment by applying small amounts of material directly to
openings leading to voids and hollow spaces in walls,
equipment legs and bases or at points between different
elements of construction or between equipment and floors.  The
use of chlorine based cleaning materials will reduce
significantly the residual effect of PYRIBAN 25E.  Repeat
treatment as needed by not more often than once every 7 days
in restaurants and similar establishments or more often than
every 14 days in other types of food handling establishments. 
In case of emergency (call back), PYRIBAN 25E may be applied
after 2 days from last treatment but emergency use should be
limited to once per month.
Remove or cover all food, packaging materials, and utensils
before spraying.  After spraying wash all surfaces that may
contact food and rinse thoroughly with potable water before
re-use for food processing.  Applications of this product in
food handling establishments other than as a spot and/or crack



and crevice treatment are NOT permitted.
NOTE: A period of 4 to 7 days is normally required for maximum
effect on Cockroaches.  Do NOT apply in dwellings where
occupants are ill or pregnant.
KEEP OFF TREATED SURFACES UNTIL THE SPRAY HAS DRIED.

PESTS OUT-OF-DOORS
Use PYRIBAN 25E to control certain pests of lawns and around
buildings.

PEST CONTROL AROUND NON-RESIDENTIAL BUILDINGS:
This product is to be used in the flowing areas around
structures:
Ants, Crickets, Earwigs, Millipedes, Sowbugs, Pillbugs: To
help prevent infestations of buildings treat a band of soil 2-
3 meters wide around and adjacent to the building foundation
to a height of 50 cm to 1 meter or use a spot treatment where
pests are active and may find entrance.  For each 100 sq.
meters to be treated dilute 45 mL PYRIBAN 25E in enough water
to obtain complete and uniform coverage and apply as a coarse
spray to wet thoroughly the band area.

Bees, Box Elder Bugs, Carpenter Ants, Cluster Flies, Hornets,
Spiders, Wasps: Use a 0.5% spray.  Spray localized areas on
outside surfaces of industrial plants, manufacturing plants,
warehouses, meat packing plants, food processing plants. Apply
spray by hand held, backpack or hydraulic sprayer to nesting
sites and other localized areas where pests congregate.  In
order to minimize drift, apply a coarse spray wetting
thoroughly the surface but NOT allowing runoff to occur.  This
can be achieved best by utilizing low gun pressures to
generate large droplets.  Avoid repeat applications at
intervals of less than 50 days.

TURF PEST CONTROL: Golf Courses, Industrial sites, Highway
medians and Sod Farms

ORNAMENTALS: (commercial production only) - Greenhouses,
Nurseries, Industrial sites.
Ants, Chinch Bugs, Cutworms: Spray when pests first appear,
using 44 mL PYRIBAN 25E in sufficient water to cover 100 sq.
meters. 

Sod Webworms: Mix 44 mL PYRIBAN 25E in sufficient water to
cover 100 sq. meters.  Delay watering or mowing the treated
area for 12 to 24 hours after treatment.



Do NOT allow spray to come in contact with Azaleas, Camellias,
Poinsettias, Rose bushes, Geraniums, Oxalis, Coleus or
variegated ivy because of possible injury to these plants.

PRECAUTIONS.  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. DO NOT USE IN
FOOD PREPARATION SERVING OR STORAGE AREAS. Keep off treated
areas until product is dry.  May be fatal if swallowed.  May
be fatal if absorbed through skin.  Do NOT apply water-base
sprays in conduits, motor housings, junction and switch boxes
or other electrical equipment because of possible shock
hazard. Note: Water based sprays may stain finished surfaces. 
Do NOT treat such materials.  DANGER - Eye irritant.  Causes
substantial but temporary eye injury.  Do not get in eyes, on
skin or clothing.  Avoid breathing vapors and spray mist. 
Wear protective clothing, chemically resistant gloves and
chemical worker’s goggles when handling.  Wash thoroughly with
soap and water after handling and before eating or smoking. 
Remove contaminated clothing and wash before re-use.  Discard
contaminated leather articles including shoes.  Handle
concentrate in a ventilated area.

FIRST AID: This product contains petroleum distillate.  If
swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Keep at rest.  Get prompt
medical attention.  If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and
water.  If in eyes, flush with running water for 10 minutes. 
If irritation persists, seek medical attention. Take
container, label or product name and Pest Control Product
Registration Number with you when seeking medical attention.

TOXICOLOGY: The decision whether to induce vomiting or not
should be made by an attending Physician.  If lavage is
performed, suggest endotracheal and/or oesophagal control. 
Danger from aspiration must be weighed against toxicity when
considering emptying the stomach.  If burn is present, treat
as thermal burn, after decontamination.  Chlorpyrifos is a
cholinesterase inhibitor.  Treat symptomatically.  Atropine,
only by injection is the preferable antidote.  Oximes, such as
Pralidoxime Chloride, may be therapeutic if used early;
however use only in conjunction with Atropine.  Supportive
care.  Treatment based on judgment of the Physician in
response to reactions of the patient.

DISPOSAL AND DECONTAMINATION: Triple or pressure rinse the
empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the spray
tank. Follow provincial instructions for any required
additional cleaning of the container prior to its disposal. 
Make the empty container unsuitable for further use and



dispose in accordance with provincial requirements.  For
information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
contact the manufacturer or the provincial regulatory agency. 
Contact the manufacturer and the provincial regulatory agency
in case of a spill, and for clean-up of spills.

NOTICE TO USER:
This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:
Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on
the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to
persons or property arising from the use or handling of this
product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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